
ST. FRANCIS DE SALES PARISH 
Pastoral Council Meeting 

September 12, 2017 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Fr. Mark, Millie McCormick, Sandra Cruz, Kathleen Dobbler, Ricardo Lagunas, Kurt 
Kayser, Daryl Braun, Kathleen Murray and Lois Maywald.  The meeting was called to order by 
Chairperson Millie McCormick at 6:55.  The opening prayer was led by Ricardo Lagunas. 

Millie mentioned additions to the agenda.  She received a letter from Daniel von Rabenau resigning his 
position on Council.  Also, Kathleen asked if Emmaus could be in the Welcome Center on October 7 and 
8 to pass out registration forms for their retreat.  Millie said this would not be a problem.  Kathy Murray 
made a motion to accept the minutes of the July 19, 2017 meeting.  Kurt seconded and the minutes 
were accepted. 

PASTOR’S REPORT:  Fr. Mark said he will be introducing the Council members at masses the weekend of 
September 23 and 24.  He mentioned that a missionary will be at masses the weekend of September 30 
and October 1. 

OLD BUSINESS:   

Update on 175th Anniversary:  Millie said this was reported at the joint council meeting so it was not 
repeated. 

Committee on Second Collections:  Gene Bulla was not at the meeting.  He does want to continue with 
this committee, so this was postponed until the next meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS:   

Letter from Daniel von Rabenau:  Millie read the letter from Dan.  He has resigned his position as School 
Liaison.  We have an opening for this position.  Sandra suggested sending him a thank you card. 

Importance of Getting Reports to Lois:  Lois asked Council members to send reports as a new e-mail, 
not sent as a reply or forward to an e-mail they receive.  Most members there said they just read the 
reports sent out, they do not print them, so Lois said they can be the body of the e-mail or as an 
attachment. 

Questions on Parish Financial Reports:  Millie asked Daryl to explain the Administrative section of the 
pie graph as printed in the bulletin. 

Goals:  Kurt put a summary of the goals suggested on the board.  The Council members chose these 
three:  1. Communication; 2. Evangelizing; 3. Community Outreach. 

Lois made a motion to adjourn.  Kathy seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lois Maywald, Secretary 


